

## **MEMORANDUM**

CL-C 33-2019

**Subject: Provincial Review of Regional Government** 

Date: April 25, 2019

To: Regional Council

From: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk

On January 15, 2019, the Province announced that a review of Regional government would be undertaken.

At the Committee of the Whole meeting held on March 7, 2019, Committee considered COTW-C 02-2019 being a letter from the local area Mayors respecting undertaking a procurement of and facilitation for finances to hire a Government Relations/Communications firm to advise the local municipalities on government relations, public polling and communications in regard to the Provincial government review of Regional government.

At the Regional Council meeting on March 28, 2019, a memorandum from the Chief Administrative Officer, indicated that staff were moving forward in accordance with the direction of COTW-C 02-2019.

As part of the consultation process, the Province has set up meetings in each area to hear from delegations that registered to speak prior to April 9, 2019. The Special Advisors will be conducting the Niagara session on May 1 in our Council Chamber. The Province will report back on what they heard during the consultation process this fall.

The Province has advised that Council members affected by the review are welcome and encouraged to participate in the ongoing open consultation process and share their ideas and opinions via a written submission by May 21, 2019. The Province has noted that if a Council wishes to provide a written submission, they would also be considered.

Respectfully submitted and signed by

Ann-Marie Norio Regional Clerk

Attachments: COTW-C 02-2019

CAO 02-2019 CWCD 146-2019

Regional Government Input